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Agenda 
ETMD Board of Directors

         Kennebunk Town Hall  
May 11, 2011    -   8:30 – 10:30 a.m.
1. Minutes of April 13, 2011 meeting   (attached)      5 min
2. ETMD Priorities  
· Trail Management  
60 min
i. Operations 
· ET Logo/signs – Tad R  

· Operator’s Manual – (to follow)  Carole B
ii. Outreach 
· Kiosks

· Southern ET Outreach Committee – John A
3. Ongoing Projects:  (Monthly Summary to follow)  - Carole B      30 min  
· Saco to OOB –- PIN 13340.00    
i. Status – Bid Award set for May 19th
· Kennebunk – Arundel – Biddeford PIN 13341.00    
i. Arundel – parking update  

ii. Bollard spacing updates
iii. Turnpike Bridge status  

· Scarborough –  019386.00

i. $150,000 design funding awarded for 2012-2013 cycle

4. Other Business – issues? Concerns?   15 min
5. Next Meeting – June 8, 2011
6.  Adjourn
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Meeting Notes of 13 April 2011

Kennebunk Town Hall

Trustee Attendance:

Kittery 

- 


Eliot 


-

S. Berwick 

Anita Rosencrantz 

N. Berwick

-

Wells 


-

Kennebunk

-


Arundel

Tad Redway, Vice President 
 plus Jenn Dumas, Alt.
Biddeford

Dan Letellier, Treasurer 

Saco


Bob Hamblen, President 

Old Orchard Beach
-
Scarborough

Bruce Gullifer  

South Portland

-

ETA 1


John Andrews, Secretary
ETA 2


Jim Bucar
ETA 3


-


Executive Director 

Carole Brush

1. At 8:38 a.m. President Hamblen called the meeting to order.  
2. When the trustees learned that ads have been published seeking bids to build the 4.4-mile Saco-OOB project, the trustees thanked and applauded President Hamblen and Executive Director Brush for their efforts to coordinate the massive challenges needed to reach this milestone. ETMD made history today 13 April.   
3. Mr. Bucar moved, Mr. Redway 2nd accepting the March minutes with requested to correct the misspelling South Berwick’s town manager Perry A. Ellsworth’s name.   Unanimously approved.

4. Mr. Gullifer moved, Ms. Rosencrantz 2nd that ETMD approved the ET graphic provided by MaineDOT that uses the tall tower lighthouse design for use on ET signs and other places. Unanimous.  
After several comments were made about the need to meet with MaineDOT to discuss various sign issues, sign chairman VP Redway offered to invite Dan Stewart to meet with concerned ETMD trustees probably at Saco City Hall. 
5. Kiosks:  President Hamblen reported that ETMD needs help from Arundel & Biddeford historic and conservation organizations who we hope will provide material for kiosk content.  Other possible sources such as the Community Bicycle Center were mentioned.  We agree that an additional kiosk is needed at the edge of SMMC by the spur path to the ET. We left unanswered who would pay for it.  By consensus we agreed to post the appropriate map from ETA’s  upcoming Guide to the Eastern Trail with stick-on “You are here” notes on each map.  By consensus, we agreed that we will not support advertising in the kiosks. 
6. After discussion about staining kiosks to prolong their life, Mr. Andrews agreed to ask ECGA if it has a recommended stain preservative. 

7. ETA’s President Andrews reported that ETA is forming a committee of long-time key Southern ET supporters.  He invited Ms. Rosencrantz to join its planning committee.  Ms. Rosencrantz reported that she has been forming a South Berwick ET support committee. 

8. Ms. Brush reported that the Turnpike Authority will only allow one logo on its ET bridge.  Mr. Andrews reported that ETA trustees voted without opposition to support the ECGA logo.  Mr. Bucar moved, Mr. Letelllier 2nd a motion that ETMD recommend the ECG logo. 

9. Arundel parking:   Ms. Dumas and Mr. Redway reported that neighbors near the Limerick Road ET crossing are becoming more and more opposed to allowing ET parking along Limerick Road.  They recommended that we postponed efforts to gain support for public parking until warmer weather when more residents may seek safe, convenient public access. 
10. Bollard spacing: The mother of handicapped 15-year-old son reported that his trike is unable to pass between ET bollards.  As followup Ms. Brush and others reported measuring bollard spacing and finding some do not conform with ADA requirements. Ms. Brush also reported that HNTB’s project engineer Mr. Cote responded by sending her a report detailing ET spacing violations.  He included recommendations to correct the problems.  After much discussion it was agreed that ETMD must at least meet ADA standards and to allow wider handicapped trikes, that we would work to provide a 40-inch bollard-to-bollard clearance.  Mr. Bucar  moved we support 40inches as our goal; Mr. Redway 2nd.  Unanimously approved:  

11. Ms. Rosencrantz reported a detour is in place on Great Hill Rd. in S. Berwick. She added that a well marked detour supports end-to-end travel.  She also reported hearing complaints that horses being spooked by overtaking cyclists.  We agreed to provide safety guidelines for passing horses on the websites and in e-news. 

12. Ms. Dumas report that Arundel’s finance committee recommended not paying Arundel’s ETMD 2012 dues.  She reported there are opportunities for the selectmen to recommend restoring  the funds or by voters at the 2nd Wed. in June town meeting. 

13. Mr. Letellier reported that Biddeford PD will patrol the ET on bikes, and DPW will maintain the city’s ET.  

14. Following a discussion of how to approve applications for activities on the ET Ms. Brush agreed to serve as the focal point and to coordinate approval for requests after consulting with the appropriate trustees or officers.   Final approval should come from the municipality where the event is scheduled.  

15. President Hamblen invited all present to attend ETA’s annual meeting to be held at Saco’s Amtrak station, America’s greenest.   The featured guest speaker Alix Hopkinks will describe the design and progress building Biddeford’s RiverWalk trail. Construction that begins this year. 

16. At 10:25 Mr. Gullifer moved we adjourn, 2nd by Mr. Redway. Unanimous. 
Next meeting, the second Wednesday of May, the 11th. 

Respectfully submitted,

John Andrews, ETMD Secretary, 
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